## Eno River Unitarian Universalist Fellowship

4907 Garrett Road \* Durham, North Carolina 27707-3443 \* (919) 489-2575 Fax: (919) 489-9149 \* E-mail: office@eruuf.org \* www.eruuf.org

May 19, 2019

Dear ERUUF Members,

Please join us in the Sanctuary on Sunday, **June 2, 2019 at 12:15 p.m**. for our Annual Meeting of the Fellowship. The Annual Meeting is both an opportunity to get to know your Fellowship better and the way we practice congregational democracy under Policy Governance.

You will hear brief overviews of the ministry and key accomplishments over the past year, and we will share the results of our annual Pulse of the Congregation survey. And then, for the first time in 9 years, we will present and vote on several proposed changes to ERUUF's bylaws. Per our bylaws, these changes can only be voted on by members present at the meeting. We strongly encourage you to review the materials in advance so that we can be efficient with our meeting time. A copy is provided with these Annual Meeting materials, or you can request a print copy from the office. They are also posted on the bulletin board outside of the Fellowship Hall

Members will then vote on the proposed 2019-2020 operating budget and the slate of nominees for the Board of Trustees, Healthy Congregations and Nominating Committees.

We need a quorum of 10% of our membership, or 74 members, in order to open this meeting. All are welcome, although only members can vote. Light food will be provided in the Fellowship Hall after the service and before the meeting. **To request child care, please contact the office by Thursday, May 30, by 4 p.m.** 

For those members who cannot attend in person, absentee ballots will be accepted in the ERUUF office until 11:45 a.m. on the morning of the meeting.

It's been an amazing year of growth at ERUUF, and we'd love to honor that with record participation in our Annual Meeting. We hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

Kristi Chilton
Chair, Board of Trustees